

OFFICE OF WAR MOBILIZATION AND RECONVERSION WASHINGTON, D. C.



MAR 1 9 1946

Dear Marinner:

The meeting we had last week on problems we face in connection with our stabilization program and the extension of OPA was, I believe, most constructive. Your pledge of support in getting the urgency of this program brought home to the American people is appreciated.

As stated at the meeting, Toby Hyde of my office will follow up on mapping out a schedule of possible radio talks. I would appreciate it if you would have your Information Director on the lookout for ways to assist in spreading information about the importance of stabilization.

Yours sincerely,

Director.

Honorable Marinner S. Eccles
Chairman
Federal Reserve System

Monday

Apr. 1- pm

3:3: pm

202

Digitized for FRASER http://fraser.stlouisfed.org/ Federal Reserve Bank of St. Louis